
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council. I have the following information. 
 

1. The date on which West Bridgford BW 3 was recorded on the definitive map as a bridleway. 

23rd December 2003 
 

2. What documentary evidence was used to support the routes bridleway status? 
Chapmans Map of Nottinghamshire (1774) 

The Tollerton Inclosure Award (1806) 
Sanderson’s Map ‘Twenty Miles Round Mansfield’ (1835) 

The Edwalton Tithe Map (1845) 

Ordnance Survey 25” Map (1901) 
 

3. Was any user evidence relied on? 
No; documentary evidence only. 

 

4. Was the application for the upgrading of the route for the purpose of the definitive map made by a 
member of the public or by staff employed in the Rights of Way section? 

The Definitive Map Modification Order Application was made by a member of the public. 
 

5. Was there any opposition to the proposed upgrade? 
One objection was received during the period for publicising the Order. 

 

6. The number of complaints received about the obstruction of the Edwalton to Tollerton route at the 
point it crosses The Lings Bar Road (A52). 

Officers recall this matter being raised in the past. The British Horse Society recently raised this 
matter following an enquiry made by one of their members. 

 

7. Has there ever been a legal event that resulted in the stopping up the public footpath that was 
recorded on the definitive map prior to the construction of the A52 Lings Bar Road?  

The Nottinghamshire County Council (Gamston to Lings Bar A614 Classified Road)(Side Roads) Order 
1978. 

 

8. Has there ever been a legal event that resulted in the stopping up of the public bridleway which 
crosses the A52 Lings Bar Road at the same point as the route described at 7 above. 

No 
 

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 
number above in any future communications. 

 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 

Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
John Allison 

Information Officer 
Chief Executive’s Department 

Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 

Telephone: 0115 977 2788 


